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SECURING FOLLOW-UP APPOINTMENTS FOR ACUTE CONGESTIVE HEART FAILURE (CHF) PATIENTS TO PREVENT READMISSIONS 
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Objectives: To improve the process of securing follow-up appointments within one week of discharge for patients diagnosed with acute heart failure.
Background: Our hospital launched its Smooth Transitions Equal Less Readmissions (STLER) program in November 2010 to reduce readmissions within 30 days due to CHF. 
Methods: This quality improvement study was conducted from January 7, 2011 to April 7, 2011. A convenience sample of medical residents and scheduling clerks were surveyed to determine their behaviors in regards to patient follow-up, discharge planning, and outpatient appointment scheduling.
Results: Of 42 medical residents surveyed, 62% felt that heart failure patients should be seen within one week of discharge, 74% did not know follow-up appointments for patients could be made after 5pm on weekdays or on weekends via a computerized scheduling system, and 69% did not follow up to see if an appointment had been made and given to the patient.  Only 2 out of 13 clerks knew that overbooking patients to the clinic from the hospital is allowed for heart failure patients; 67% of clerks could not schedule appointments via the computerized system because they lacked passwords, and 62% did not think it was possible to make appointments during off hours. 
Conclusion: Scheduling a hospital patient for outpatient follow up is a multi-step process, involving co-operation of medical residents, clerks and patients. Errors at any step can prevent appropriate follow up from being secured and contribute to readmissions. Education could potentially improve the number of follow-up appointments secured for acute CHF patients.

